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Potluck and meeting at 

the Community Bldg 

6:30PM 

Back  Country  Horsemen o f  U tah ðSouthwest  Chapter  

April and May are sizing up to be  busy 

monthôs for our chapter with activities, 

both planned and un-planned.  Coming 

up on April 25th is the Wilderness Fest at 

Confluence Park, 3-7PM.  We will be 

participating by demonstrating Leave No 

Trace Camping with Fred Ybright 

teaching.  I have been working closely 

with Bob Sandberg at the Desert 

Reserve regarding the tumbleweed 

problem there.  UDOT has cleared the 

road up to the trailhead and the BLM is 

going to burn the pile inside the TH.  I 

have responded to Bryce Canyonôs 

request for comments regarding adding 

guide fees for public use horses.  If you 

have not done so, your comments are 

important.  The problem is that the 

damage private horse riders are doing 

to the park by being careless. I have 

also communicated with Zion Natôl 

Park regarding the Hop Valley 

trailhead.  I have asked them to 

consider enlarging the trailhead to 

accommodate more horse trailers.  At 

the request of the BLM I have supplied 

about 60 photographs and information 

on our work projects on BLM land for 

their web site.  Speaking of the BLM, 

they have two projects in May taking 

place on Red Mountain.  One is an 

archaeology survey and the other is a 

BLM staff overnight pack trip by horse-

back.  They have asked for assistance 

in packing supplies in/out and help on 

the overnight camping trip.  Kent 

Thurgood has agreed to help on the 

packing although additional packers 

may be needed.  Keep your eyes open 

for an email coming soon from Freddy 

regarding BCHA Crowd funding.  This 

is very important regarding the 

launching of our new BCHA website.  It 

is not asking very much from each of 

us but will make a big difference. 

Keep riding and stay safe.  Paul 
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BCH Ride Red Mountain & Burger Burn  

April 12, 2014 
By 

Paul Sloane 
 
Only six riders arrived for what turned out to be a wonderful ride that was most enjoyable. A perfect day. The six 
were Cindy Tate which was her first ride with us as a new member, Dexter Rees, Charles Harris, Dallan Rosenk-
rantz and Paul & Alice Sloane. Ellen Hensley and Dana Milsap arrived early but went on ahead because they had to 
be back early. 
 
We took the usual route heading south out of the trailhead and looped around returning to the north end of the trail-
head. It was a beautiful day with perfect riding weather. Cindy Tate was impressed with the ride as this was her first 
time on this loop although she had been to the Snow Canyon overlook before, but had only taken the road up the hill 
out of the trailhead missing all the good stuff. When we got to the gate at the Doc's ranch we found that someone 
had propped it open with branches against the sign that says ñKEEP CLOSEDò. This sort of thing is what causes us 
to loose privileges on private land, but I do not know what we can do except close the gate and hope no cows got 
loose. 
 
Red Mountain was certainly busy with hikers enjoying the scenery; we passed several groups on the trail. One group 
we met at the overlook was from Provo. When we got back off the mountain and used the stepover that we repaired 
last summer, (installing railroad ties to stop erosion and raise the level of soil under the stepover) I was really 
pleased to see that the modification has been working perfectly, even surviving the winter rains. 
 
We returned to the trailhead and undressed our horses and got busy with the burger burn. We set up our eating ta-
ble under some trees in the shade while I cooked the burgers and handed them through the fence to the eager eat-
ers. As we had planned for many more riders we had an abundance of food and nobody went home hungry. As we 
were packing-up to leave a man came up and asked if we knew where Juniper Tree was. His daughter was lost and 
was standing by a sign that said Juniper Tree. She also said that she had gone through one of the wood stepovers. 
As we were trying to figure it out she called again and could see the trailhead, so she was saved. 
 
Just as a side comment. It takes a lot of extra work preparing for a burger burn and doing it for a small group is a 
little disappointing. Maybe the solution will be to do an RSVP a week before a planned ride with a burger burn. If the 
response is low then cancel the burger burn and just do the ride. I welcome any thoughts you have on the subject. 
Email me at psloane@infowest.com. 

Our small group really had a wonderful day and especially enjoyed sitting in the shade of the trees and having lunch 

together, sharing our thoughts and saving the world. 

 

Just  dumb!  
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